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March 2, 2022

Mexico and Korea resume the process to negotiate a bilateral FTA

The Secretary of Economy of Mexico, Tatiana Clouthier, held a meeting with the

Minister of Trade of the Republic of Korea, Mr. Yeo, Han-koo to agree on the

resumption of a Free Trade Agreement (FTA) negotiations on 1st March in Mexico city.

Within the 60th anniversary of diplomatic relations between Mexico and Korea, both

officials reaffirmed the commitment that they have to work together and take our trade

and economic relationship to the next level. Through the bilateral FTA, both countries

expect to build a more complementary trade and mutual benefits to build a more

prosperous future.

Also, they agreed that the Korea-Mexico FTA will be modern and in sync with the

challenges of the 21st century, establishing an institutional framework that lowers barriers

in goods and services trade, and to facilitate mutual investment and technology exchange

between business people.

Additionally, the FTA will lay a solid foundation to strengthen cooperation in emerging

trade-related issues including the resilience of supply chains, climate change and digital

transition.

Both countries expect to hold a preliminary meeting in March to launch an official round

of negotiations in the first six months of 2022.

In addition, they also celebrated the launch of negotiations for Korea’s accession to the

Pacific Alliance as an Associated State during the first half of 2022, in accordance with

the Declaration of Bahía Malaga, Colombia.

0o0


